MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 9th March 2015 at 7.30pm

MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:
Joinson, Veasey, Palk, Mrs Clarke, Thorp, Smith, Cox, and Pennington.
ALSO PRESENT:
  13 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
1(3.15)
APOLOGIES 
Cllrs Bygraves, Webber ;  C. Cllr Rowe.

2(3.15)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
After one amendment, it was proposed by Cllr. Palk, seconded by Cllr. Veasey and unanimously AGREED that the February meeting minutes be approved as a true record and were accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(3.15) MATTERS ARISING 
5(2.15): Cllr Thorp reported on the reply he had received from D. Whitton, DCC Head of Highways, Capital Development and Waste, via MP Dr Wollaston dated 6th Feb. 2015. Unfortunately it appeared that Mr Whitton had been misinformed in averring that the reason for the extension to the yellow lines at West View was to prevent parents parking there to drop off for the school. It was proposed by Cllr Thorp, seconded by Cllr Cox and unanimously CARRIED that a letter be sent to Mr Whitton explaining this and asking for a site visit to show that this was a dangerous junction which has been complained about for years. 
9(2.15): The Chairman thanked Cllr Rowe for her help in bringing the issue of the Bridleway designation to the attention of HATOC- he will speak at the meeting on 17th April. 
10(2.15): Cllr Veasey noted that work has been done at last on the displaced kerbstone in Furzegood. However it was noted that Mrs Oliphant was still not happy with the situation at Compton and it was moved by the Chairman, seconded by Cllr Thorp that Jim Morrison and Lisa Edmonds be advised again to meet her for a site meeting.
4(3.15) POLICE:
A number of items for January were reported at Moles Cross, Furzegood, Five Lanes Road, Brockhurst Park and the petrol station from the police website. 

5.(3.15) REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCIL

C. Cllr Rowe reported:  Devon County Council is yet again having to make cuts to its spending as it is continually having its grants from Central Government being cut and there is a cap of 1.99% on the amount by which their portion of Council Tax can be increased. 

There are tough choices to be made with £50m. being cut from the County Council budget in 2015/6. We now face the prospect of making £1.7m. of savings from our annual Public Transport budget. A public transport review with a public consultation process is being run until 20th April 2015. If cuts are made it will be the first time for four years that we have had to make cuts to our bus service subsidies. Most of our services are run commercially by bus companies at no cost to the County Council. The County Council pays out £5.376m. to support some public bus services which in turn carry 4.5m. bus passengers every year and we manage the Bus Pass scheme for 175,000 holders. This comes at a cost of £9m. every year. So as you can see there are large sums involved in the subsidised bus services which we are running. 

Devon schools are at present unfairly funded against the rest of the country. An allowance is given for every child attending school and at present Devon’s allowance is £270.00 per child less than the National Average based on the County’s relative position in school funding. Representations are being made to the Secretary of State for Education to have this reviewed. It would make so much difference to some of our schools which are suffering from being underfunded. 

There is Boundary Review of Devon County Council being undertaken at present. The plan is to cut the number of County Councillors by one. It seems an awful lot of time, effort and money being spent to reorganise the boundaries of our divisions to make one councillor less and have a fairer representation. The draft recommendations will be published in May 2015 and will come into being in time for the 2017 County Council elections. 

I have been attending meetings of Peoples’ Scrutiny committees and discussing children, those in special needs perhaps suffering from abusive relationships, sexual abuse and more foster parents are needed to look after children. If you feel that this is something you could do then please contact the County Council at County Hall in Exeter. I am told it can be very rewarding to see how much joy and love can come out of fostering. 
DISTRICT COUNCIL 

D. Cllr Pennington reported:

1. The budget for 2015/16: it had been will decided that there will be NO INCREASE in the rates .
2. He noted with sadness the death of Mrs Egan, wife of a respected former Parish Councillor Colin Egan. This lead to a debate about the possible provision of a defibrillator at the Village Hall which Cllr Pennington said he would be able to find £300 towards funding from his discretionary allowance. 

MEG REPORT. 
Cllr Cox reported that work is still paused while insurance issues are resolved. Standing orders were temporarily suspended to allow Robin Cox to describe the work he has done to adapt his existing paperwork in the light of examples received from Mr Eley of Torbay Borough. It has been submitted to the insurance company for approval and the clerk was able to report that this has been received but the reply was not as clear-cut in amplifying their requirements as would have been liked and Ms Emery of Community First has been asked for further details. Standing orders restored.
6(3.15) PRIMARY SCHOOL 150yr ANNIVERSARY
Standing orders were suspended again to allow a member of the public with connections to the school to outline their initial plans. There has been a bid to the Heritage Lottery  Fund for £9,000 which would help pay for some special events with the children including specialist art and activity workers, a mosaic, sound art, audio visual work, a heritage archive, oral history, a timeline, exhibition in the Church, celebrations with a marquee and other work involving pupils past and present. At present they are hopeful that the necessary funding will be found from the Heritage Fund and the PTA resources but they may come to the Council if necessary. Members indicated that they would get a sympathetic reception if this was the case. Cllr Thorp volunteered himself to be on the committee. Back under standing orders.
7(3.15)  ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
It was AGREED that the APM should take place in the main Hall on Wed. 22nd April, the Chairman had made the arrangements already. The Police and Mr Ross Kennerley, who is in charge of SHDC Leisure and sports facilities , will be guest speakers. 900 leaflet will be printed by the clerk and distributed by members and volunteers. 
8(3.15) NEW CEMETARY GATE
Cllr Joinson reported that he and Cllr Veasey have looked again at the planned improved access and now feel it might be better to have it a little down the hill where they can avoid the pile of spoil. Contractors have been asked to tender for the new design. Local residents will be informed. Cllr Joinson urged members to go and have a look for themselves. 

9(3.15) IPPLEPEN BEATING OF THE BOUNDS

This is planned for the Spring Bank Holiday on 25th May and several members said they would be willing to participate when further details are known. 
10(3.15) PLANNING
34/2590/14/F: Marldon Christmas Tree Farm-conversion of forestry office to tea room.

The Chairman reminded members of the history of similar applications at this site. The Council had recommended approval earlier but the officers were recommending refusal. Devon Highways were recommending refusal but may change their minds.  
11(3.15)  CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk summarized correspondence received.
The clerk reported that the Parish lengthsman, Gareth Jones, has been forced to tender his resignation due to health problems. Standing orders were briefly lifted to allow Robin Cox to make a comment. It was AGREED that the post should be advertised on the notice board again.
12(3.15) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
Cllr Clarke has asked Ross Kennerley of SHDC for advice on what should go on Broomhill Meadow and he will refer to this at the APM when he is the guest speaker. She asked members to look and see what other parishes have done.

The football club have been very grateful for their new goalposts as are the Brownies for their tents. Quotes are being evaluated for the installation of the extra netball posts. 

13(3.15) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
1. It was noted that there was much rubbish on the ring road and it was AGREED to write to Torbay about this.
2.  Cllr Smith aid that there had been a bad accident on the Ipplepen Road caused by excessive speed. Members agreed to ask about the possibility of a flashing 30mph sign like the one at Westerland. 
14(3.15)      FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-

Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses February                                                         367.04

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

   Marldon Cricket Club  ½ year invoice Sept 14- March 15                                480.50

   Littlehempston PC share of TAP fund residue                                                386.00

   Berry Pomeroy PC  share of TAP fund residue                                                680.00  

Receipts  P3 a/c   

Public Rights of Way grant                                                                                500.00

  Note: All allotment rents have now been received.

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 27-2-2015 

Main Account:                      £21,464.47

P3     Account:                         £25.16

Environment Account :            £197.53

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.1.2015:       £20,640.40 (gross interest p.a.=£153)

15(3.15)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
16(3.15) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN   
17(3.15) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS

It was AGREED to meet on Wed. 18th March to complete nomination forms for the forthcoming election.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
13th April 2015
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        13-4-2015
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